
 
 
 
 
 
Dear New gTLD Program Committee, 
 
As we move towards the launch of the first new gTLDs this year, the Business Constituency is extremely 
concerned about ICANN’s intention to delegate both singular and plural versions of the same string. 
 
We believe that allowing singular and plural versions of the same TLD string will confuse users and 
frustrate efforts by registrants to build awareness of new domains in new TLDs.   The existence of 
identical second-level domains and their corresponding email addresses on nearly identical TLDs could 
also create vulnerability to spoofing and phishing fraud. Moreover, conflicting decisions are generating 
predictably negative reaction and will undermine the credibility of ICANN and our multi-stakeholder 
model.   
 
Looking further ahead, launching both singular and plural versions of the same string would set a 
troubling precedent for future gTLD rounds, where applicants could file for plural versions of existing 
TLDs or new TLDs approved during the present expansion.  It’s inconceivable that ICANN would allow 
this in future Guidebooks, but that would require a reversal of today’s policy and expose the entirely 
avoidable mistake of allowing singulars and plurals in the current round. 
 
An ideal opportunity to reconsider the singular/plural decisions of ICANN’s string similarity panels was 
provided in March through the Beijing GAC Communiqué:  

 
The GAC believes that singular and plural  versions of the string as a TLD could lead to 
potential consumer confusion.  Therefore the GAC advises the ICANN Board 
to: Reconsider its decision to allow singular and plural versions of the same strings.  

 
However, ICANN’s Board disregarded GAC Advice and stuck by existing mechanisms and prior expert 
decisions. The rationale given by the Board revealed concern that making changes in singular/plural 
TLDs “would cause a ripple effect and re-open the decisions of all expert panels.”  While this is a valid 
concern, we believe it is far outweighed by the Board’s obligation to ensure that TLD expansion validates 
the effectiveness of the ICANN model in serving the public interest of global Internet users.  
 
In its arbitration decisions over the past several weeks, the International Center for Dispute Resolution 
(ICDR) has ruled in certain cases that singular and plural versions of the same string are indeed 
confusingly similar (.sport/.sports, .pet/.pets, .game/.games, .tour/.tours).  But in other cases, ICDR 
ruled in the opposite way (.car/.cars, .hotel/.hotels).  Such inconsistent findings on precisely identical 
legal issues run contrary to the notions of fairness, transparency, and non-discrimination underlying the 
policy recommendations of the GNSO on the introduction of new gTLDs.  They also cast doubt on the 
appropriate implementation of Applicant Guidebook Section 3.5.1, which states that “[s]tring confusion 
exists where a string so nearly resembles another that it is likely to deceive or cause confusion.”  
 
ICANN’s Vice President of gTLD Operations acknowledged inconsistencies and process problems in her 
17-September video interview.  When discussing string confusion evaluations, Ms. Willett said,  



"There isn't an appeal process, but Staff is working diligently with dispute resolution 
service providers to ensure that all procedures have been followed and to look at the 
expert determinations — we’re looking at these consistency issues." 

   
And as Ms. Willett explained it to GNSO Council on 10-October,  

"Staff are considering multiple options to ensure consistent and understandable results." 
 
Given this problematic lack of consistency in ICDR decisions, we have two requests: 

 
First, we request that ICANN publish any evidence considered by expert panels, arbitration 
providers, and ICANN staff in its evaluation of these decisions. 
 
Second, we ask that ICANN publish more specific objective criteria used to judge string 
similarity, and then allow for an appeal system where applicants can challenge prior ICDR 
decisions on singular-plural TLDs based on this specific criteria.   

 
Time is of the essence as the first registries are slated to launch later this year, so we ask that immediate 
steps are taken to address this important issue. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Elisa Cooper 
Chair, ICANN Business Constituency 
 
 


